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Statement regarding Father Robert J. DeLand  
 

SAGINAW — The Catholic Diocese of Saginaw first learned about the arrest of the Rev. Robert J. 

DeLand this morning from local media who received a news release overnight from Tittabawassee 

Township Police. The Diocese of Saginaw had no previous knowledge of the police investigation or of 

these allegations. 

 

Upon receiving the information from media this morning, the diocese requested a copy of the police 

report and warrant issued against Father DeLand, which we have not yet received.  

 

“I am deeply distressed by this most serious situation,” said the Most Rev. Joseph R. Cistone, Bishop of 

Saginaw. “Clearly, the diocese will cooperate fully with law enforcement and their investigation. I ask 

that you keep in your prayers Father DeLand and anyone who has brought forward allegations against 

him. My heartfelt prayers and support go out to the St. Agnes Parish family and the entire Freeland 

community.”  

 

Father DeLand, who is pastor at St. Agnes Parish in Freeland, as well as a judicial vicar for the Diocese of 

Saginaw, will be placed on administrative leave during this investigation in accord with diocesan policy. 

 

# # # 


